# Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

# CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL



<mark>www.cr</mark>anbourne-p<mark>s.v</mark>ic.edu.au

Issue 15 29th May 2013

# <u>Calendar</u>

#### UPCOMING EVENTS



Thursday 6th June
Book Club orders due

#### Friday 7th June

Curriculum Day students not required at school on this day

#### Monday 10th June

Queen's Birthday -Public Holiday

Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> June 'Preps for 2014' Parent Information Evening @ 7pm.

# **Principal's News**

# Next Friday, 7th June is a Curriculum Day at Cranbourne Primary School. Students are not required at school on this day

Curriculum days are opportunities for the whole staff of a school to undertake Professional Development together. This maximises the impact of what is being investigated, on the whole school community. It enables our staff to participate in professional discussions and growth together, to ensure that we are providing the best learning opportunities for our students.

Our Curriculum Day is an opportunity for our staff to work in their learning communities to investigate areas of Teaching and Learning that are relevant to their particular area.

Some of the learning activities planned for our Curriculum Day are:

- Visiting other schools to investigate different methods and learning initiatives that may benefit our school community.
- Researching initiatives and Teaching and Learning approaches from international sources.
- Long term planning for particular levels within the school.
- Short term curriculum planning for learning communities.

Our ongoing Professional Development sessions will provide opportunities for staff to share and discuss their experiences from the Curriculum Day and for us to continue planning for the future learning of Cranbourne Primary School.

Cheryl Van Deursen – Principal

# **House Points**

1st Cameron

2<sup>nd</sup> Bakewell

3<sup>rd</sup> Childers

4<sup>th</sup> Russell

#### Quote:

"A children's story that can only be enjoyed by children is not a good children's story in the slightest."

- C.S. Lewis

# **SCHOOL NEWS**

#### Student Birthdays



Happy Birthday to the students who celebrate their birthdays this week

Kodi T.

Decoda W.

Kynan G.

Apurav M.

#### **Stars of the Week**

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

Grade	Student	For being
Prep PAM	Penina A.	Confident
Junior BA	Brodie E.	Supportive
Junior HM	Ebony H.	Persistent
Junior MC	Natalie B.	Persistent
Middle LB	Bailee C.	Responsible
Middle MD	Rhyley K.	Persistent
Middle SG	Decoda W.	Responsible
Senior IW	Aaron H.	Persistent
Senior MR	Lauren H.	Responsible
Senior RP	Brodie E.	Confident
P.E.	Jamie H. (JMC)	Confident
Art	Moa S. (SIW)	Creative
Personal		
Dev	Jasmen F. (MLB)	Organised
Assistant Principal	Brodie T. (MLB)	Resilient
Principal	Faith D (SIW)	Conscientious

# From the Office

#### **School Banking:**

School Banking is every Friday. Please make sure your student hands their bank book to their teacher each Friday morning.

# Woolworths Earn and Learn Stickers:

Cranbourne Primary
School is collecting
Woolworths Earn and
Learn stickers. Please
put the completed sticker
sheets in the box at the
office or the box at the
Cranbourne Shopping
Centre marked with our
school name.



### **CURRICULUM NEWS**

What a fantastic response to our **Book Fair** this year! Thank you to all those families that visited the library last week to purchase books and items. Your support of this event is a positive sign that reading is highly valued by our community. Remember to encourage your child to read regularly and from a variety of materials. It is also important that children understand that they read for many different reasons — enjoyment, research, learning a skill, following instructions or a procedure.

Your support of the Book Fair resulted in total sales of \$2540.00. Our school received a commission of \$762.00. Mrs Pedic has been busy selecting books to purchase with the commission and these should arrive at school soon.

We would like to congratulate the following students who were lucky enough to win the raffle from the Book Fair:

@ Michael (PAM)@ Brodie (JBA)@ Asel (MLB)

Each winner received a voucher to spend through our Scholastic Book Club order. Keep reading!!

Di Fernand - Assistant Principal



## **STUDENT NEWS**

#### **Personal Development & Special Events**

In Personal Development this term students in the Junior Learning Communities have been learning about road safety and how to be safe in vehicles.

The Middle and Senior Learning Communities have been learning about being cyber safe and how to make a difference if they are aware of bullying issues. The Education Week Science rotations were a terrific success. Thank you to all the parents who attended and the staff for running such a successful day. **Congratulations** to Mr. Peel and the Special Events committee for organising the day.





Congratulations the Grade 3- 6 students for participating in the Cross Country trials. Students showed their persistence by running around the school to achieve their personal best. **Congratulations** to those students who represented our school at the District Cross Country held at Cranbourne Race Track on Wednesday the 22<sup>nd</sup> May. Our school came 1st in their group.





If you have any dress ups, toys or games you would like to donate to the Personal Development room they would be greatly appreciated. ©

### **School Uniform**

Beleza is currently offering 20% off the price of their current stock of bomber jackets.

# **School Banking Information!**

